
Flood alerts

The Environment Agency has put a flood alert on the Emm brook but said they
do not expect any property flooding in our area.

I have worked with the Agency and the Council on schemes to reduce flood
risk. A lot of building has taken place on low lying land which can increase
the pace of water run off swelling  rivers and streams. Some remedial action
has been taken, but more is needed.

When we get a lot of rain as recently it is a reminder that if new
development goes ahead on low lying sites there needs to be substantial
action to ensure safe water run off at a pace local water courses can accept
without spilling above their banks.

Keeping watercourses and drains for surface water clear helps. In  some cases
when there is too much water it  does need  to settle on open land away from
homes in the way water meadows used to work before all the building.

http://www.government-world.com/flood-alerts/

